Lybrand Ross Bros. & Montgomery

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS
(PENNSYLVANIA)

New York, 10th August, 1908

Mr. Henry A. Niles,
111 Broadway,
New York City.
Dear Mr. Niles:-
| suppose you know that the Pennsylvania Institute
unanimously decided to place Mr. Sterrett’s name in nomination for President of the American
Association.

It hardly seems necessary for me to do anything in the matter as he is so well known, but
| think it proper to go record with the unqualified statement that Sterrett is in every way the man
for the position. | have known him personally, and as an active competitor, for many years, so
that | know what | am talking about.

It would greatly simplify matters if we could make it unanimous.

Very sincerely yours,

R. H. Montgomery



